Carnon Downs Surgery

PATIENT PARTICIPATION GROUP MEETING

Thursday 12th April 2018  

6.30 – 8.00pm

MINUTES
1. Apologies – Alison Avard (AA), Judy Ward (JW), Jodie Nightingale (JN)

Attendees – Geoff Aver (Chair) (GA), Dr Paul Cook (PC), Nigel Morson (NM), Jean Lapham (JL), Hilary Hunkin (HH), Dawn Jonathan (DJ), Trevor Grose (TG)
2. Minutes of the last Meeting
All agreed correct

3. Matters Arising
The actions of the previous meeting were reviewed and it was noted that these would also be discussed further in the following agenda items.

GA gave an update on JW’s behalf; JW had attended a meeting with Tammy Etherington (TE), Community Matron at the village hall which had involved volunteers and representatives from the hall, a launch date had been set for April at that time.  However TE had provided DJ with an update immediately prior to this meeting and the launch date had been moved to 16th May, the group noted this down.  Also Sue Felton who manages the Carnon Downs Village Hall had become involved which had been helpful in moving the project forward.  They were still deciding on a name for the project and they are currently trying various different avenues to secure funding for the lease of the hall.
GA had also received a report from AA that enquires for possible support from Falmouth University / Truro College had not been successful and there would most likely be a payment request for any work carried out.  All further action points would be covered in the following agenda items.
4. Health & Wellbeing Project (GA)
Following on from the above item there was discussion regarding the PPG role at these events.  It was felt important to support the project in an appropriate manner and various avenues were mentioned.  DJ confirmed that Sue Felton was organising volunteers to help with refreshments; therefore the PPG role would possibly be more focused on helping TE.  Having discussed the PPG role in a previous meeting it was agreed important that there should be a communication aspect and for the PPG volunteers to be helping with the organising or distribution of information for the activity taking place.  
The question of fundraising was raised and it was noted that other PPG’s seemed to be taken over by fundraising which, as there are several organisations already involved with this, would not be the group’s priority.  It was agreed for DJ to liaise with TE and confirm that the PPG would be happy to publicise / recruit support and give out information for activities at the Health & Wellbeing Project but they would like to have further information as to what this might involve.  DJ will pass on this message and ask TE to contact the group.   

5. Annual plan / Dementia Week
One of the actions from the previous meeting was for Hilary Hunkin (HH) to contact the Memory Café for ideas on how the PPG can support Dementia Awareness week.  It had been decided that the PPG would support Dementia Awareness week 21st-27th May as part of the Annual Plan and this was for information as to how this could be done. GA thanked HH for her time and for writing a comprehensive report regarding her visit, please (see attached document).  
HH outlined her visit and questions were raised regarding how the PPG could help increase awareness on the services already provided in the community.  DJ advised that the practice already works closely with Lowenna Moyle (mentioned in HH report) and there is regular communication between Lowenna and the practice.  DJ had spoken to colleagues who seemed aware of the Memory café but would ask the GP’s at the surgery monthly clinical meeting for feedback regarding referral numbers.  GA had noted that surgery staff had recently took time to provide information required under huge time pressures and praised the staff for these actions.  It was felt that this is an area that the PPG could help by sharing information to those who may benefit.
The following actions were decided:

· DJ to share with GP’s at the surgery and feedback to HH regarding Dementia Awareness Week / Memory Café referrals.

· HH and another member of the group to revisit the Memory Café following feedback from DJ.  

· GA will keep all members updated of the outcomes and liaise regarding the decided activities.

6. Carrick Meeting / Locality update 
DJ and PC gave a locality update; NM had not attended the last meeting as it had been cancelled due to adverse weather.  There were ongoing developments regarding GP Extended Access and that it would most likely be provided on a locality scale and not individual practices.  There was discussion within the group regarding the complexity of understanding how the organisations interact and how the PPG groups can feedback thoughts on how the demand for services is measured.  There was discussion regarding the Shaping our Future website and NM was interested for feedback regarding the content, it was felt that the content is sometimes difficult to understand but mainly due to abbreviations and acronyms.  NM stated he is able to pass on any relevant PPG feedback in his capacity as the PPG representative at the KCCG meetings. 
Finally there was an update from PC regarding the difficulties at Treliske Hospital.  The issues are now being addressed by a clinically lead team, ‘Gold Command’, looking at individual tasks which is having positive results.  NM mentioned a very useful phone Application ‘NHS quicker’ which allows you to view the waiting times at providers across Cornwall.
7. Any Other Business
Any items to be sent to Dawn in advance of the meeting
There were no AOB items to discuss.
8. Date of Next Meeting

5th July 2018
